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Articles from the  

The Sacandaga Press 
1892 

The 1860 census in New 

Haven, Conn. Shows him 

with his wife, Martha.  

Can’t find him in any cen-

sus after 1860. 

MUSEUM 

A dehumidifier was purchased 

and installed in the museum.  

Condensation was found on the 

glass display cases, windows 

and articles in the museum.  

Terry Warner and Steve 

Collins installed it.  



Grinnell’s Stable was located where Tops Grocery Store is 

today.  Grinnell opened a livery and boarding stable, to this 

he also added a stage route from Northville to Lake Pleasant. 

Along with his passengers, he also carried mail.  Eventually 

he remodeled and added on to it, then it became the Anibal 

Hotel. Later becoming the Tower Hotel. 

Grinnell Stable 

B. C. Sandford and his wife 

Helen, lived on the south west 

corner of Washington and First 

Streets. 



Mr. Eaton ran the stable for the Winney Hotel.  

Today that stable is the Red Barn Antiques. 

John McKnight came to Northville in 1871.  

He was an attorney of much ability and was 

believed to be the oldest law practitioner in 

Fulton County at the time  of his death.  He 

served two terms on the Fulton County 

Board of Supervisors, representing the Town 

of Northampton,  



School Sports over the years has changed tre-

mendously, in many ways.  Previous to  the 

building of the NCS on Third Street , there were 

no gymnasiums for the students.  When our cur-

rent school was built in 1932, plans were made to 

have a gymnasium built.  It  had concrete bleach-

ers with the seating capacity to hold more than 

enough spectators who attended the events.  In 

1979 an addition was added to the school which 

allowed for a new larger gymnasium.  Recently 

with the renovations of the school property, the 

gymnasium has received some improvements. 

The school mascot has been painted in the center 

of the new floor.  Below is an article written in 

the “NHS Northern Light” in 1930. 
 

ATHLETIC NOTES 

1930 

During the past month the Basket Ball Spirit 

which has always been in N. H. S,  flared out.  

Most all the boys turned out and formed under 

the name of Adirondack A. C.  The high school 

name was  not used because the team was not 

formed under the auspices of the school.  The 

boys elected a committee to secure the St. Fran-

cis church court.  Officers were elected, Robert 

Morrison was elected manager, Richard Good-

ney captain, and George Culver treasurer. 
 

The first game was lost to Wells on account of 

insufficient  practice.  The second was lost on 

account of the opponents, the Goobers of 

Gloversville, being a faster and stronger team.  

The third game with Celtics of Gloversville was 

won by a score of 46  -  23.  This shows the team 

is getting better.  Thursday, they will meet the 

Ramblers of Gloversville.  It is hoped this game 

will be another victory. 
 

After this game the team must be broken up.  

Some one not belonging to the squad, 

damaged the church property and now the door 

is locked to all the boys.  If the High School had 

a gymnasium and under high school supervision 

this would not have happened, and it would have 

a flourishing basketball team of which the school 

would be proud.    

                                       Richard Goodney   ‘30 

BASKETBALL  

NCS GYMNASIUMS 

The First Gym 

The school mascot, the Falcon, has  

been painted on the new gym floor. 

2018   

New Physical Education Building 1979 

Dedication June 6, 1980 


